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Living Simply in Spring Term at St Joseph’s 

Our first Friday back at school was a Well-being Day.  

Our Well-being activities focused on the Feast of the Epiphany.  



What a wonderful start to the term with our visit from Archbishop Malcolm who spent the 

day meeting with the Mini Vinnies and speaking to the children in each class.  

The visit ended with a very special assembly for Mrs Blenkinship, our former Chair of    

Governors. Archbishop Malcolm blessed a special bench in her memory, which will be 

placed on the Key Stage 2 playground for children to spend some quiet time. Each class 

made a beautiful prayer bouquet to place onto the bench.  

Our visit even made it into February’s edition of The Catholic Pictorial!  

 

  

 

 



In February, Year 5 led an inspiring Assembly attended by parents and carers about the importance of supporting Fairtrade 

products. Each class spent time learning about the meaning of Fairtrade. The children enjoyed using the prayer area to find 

out more about the origins of fairtrade and where food comes from. Year 4 used the Cafod resources to hold a Fairtrade   

debate.  



Walk to School Challenge 
The Class that has earned the most Walk to 

School badges this term is……………Year 5!            



Dress Up for Digits 

We raised £175.07 for the NSPCC  

whilst learning about Childline 

having fun and loving Maths! 

Mr Breslin inspired our number activities in a whole school assembly. 





The Big Walk 

The children completed five laps of the playground every day for the 

first two weeks of Lent. We could run, skip, walk or hop! 

We had our very own fundraising page. Thank you for helping us to tell 

poverty to………...jog on! 

The donations are still coming 

in, but so far we have raised 

an amazing……£302 



On Friday, 24th March, the whole school participated in a Switch Off day inspired by Pope Francis’  letter, 

Laudato Si, asking us to help protect our common home. We came to school in our brightest clothes to     

brighten up our dark school and spent the morning learning about the devastating effects of climate 

change.  We had brioche, hot cross buns, fruit and breadsticks instead of toast and a cold, picnic lunch. 

Luckily, the sun was shining so some of us ate our lunch outside. The Eco-Council designed posters and 

completed switch off checks at breaktime and lunchtime. In the afternoon, we played traditional board 

games to remind us that we don’t always need to be using electricity. We finished with an assembly 

where we all shared what we had learned. We then took our message home and encouraged our families 

to switch off too!  

Continuing to switch off at home 



 

 

 

Thank you for all your generous support 

again this term.  

Enjoy a happy and holy Easter.  

 


